
REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS 
 
20. Award RFP-0996-06/BLH – Fuel Storage Tank Inspection, Maintenance 

& Repair Services to Petroleum Equipment Construction, Inc. of 
Apopka, Florida.  (Est. $27,000.00 per year) 

 
RFP-0996-06/BLH will provide professional services for fuel storage tank 
inspections, maintenance and repair services. The contractor shall be a 
State of Florida certified pollutant storage contractor with a current, active 
license. Contractor shall perform tank inspections and routine tank 
maintenance during the County’s normal business hours, and be available 
for emergency work on a 24 hour/seven days a week basis. 

 

The project was publicly advertised and the County received four (4) 
submittals (listed alphabetically): 

 
• Enviro-Logical Solutions, Inc., Tampa 
• Petroleum Equipment Construction, Inc., Apopka 
• Petroleum Resources & Development, Inc., Merritt Island 
• Petroleum Technologies, Inc., Deland 

 
The Evaluation Committee consisting of Rafael Fernandez, Administrative 
Services (Principal Coordinator); Rich Steiger, Administrative Services 
(Facilities Planner); and Al Mitchell, Administrative Services (Principal 
Coordinator) evaluated the submittals against the criteria specified in the 
RFP documents. Consideration was given to experience of the contractor, 
office location, current work load, staffing and cost. 

 
Based on this evaluation, staff requested Best and Final Offers from all four 
(4) firms. The review and analysis conducted by the Evaluation Committee 
determined that the lowest priced offeror, Petroleum Equipment 
Construction (PEC), Inc., provided the best value overall.  PEC is a fully 
licensed Pollutant Storage Systems Contractor (PSSC) and currently 
provides the types of services required under this solicitation. 

 

The resulting contract will be for a base period of two years with two 1-year 
renewal options giving a total contract term of four years.  Work Orders will 
be issued against the contract as necessary to complete work. 
The estimated annual amount for these services is $27,000 per year. This 
is a budgeted project and funds are available in account 010560.530340. 
Administrative Services/Facilities Division and Fiscal Services/Purchasing 
and Contracts Division recommend that the Board approve the award and 
authorize the Chairman to execute the agreement as prepared by the 
County Attorney’s Office. 
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